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TO:   ALL FARMINGTON RIVER REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT FAMILIES
FROM:  Jo Ann D. Austin, Superintendent

DATE:  September 2, 2014

RE:      Changes in Regulations for Chaperones 

Based on recent changes in State law (Chap. 459- An Act Relative to Background Checks) and in accordance with Mass. Dept. of Elementary and Secondary Education Regulations and School Committee Policy, all school district employees and all school chaperones must be fingerprinted. 
This means that if you plan to serve as a chaperone on any field trip, you must complete CORI form AND be fingerprinted.  This does NOT include classroom volunteers or event volunteers on school grounds.
The Mass. Dept. of Elementary and Secondary Education has contracted this fingerprinting service to be done across the state of Massachusetts by a company called MorphTrust. The closest branch of MorphTrust is on 220 North Street, Pittsfield. They are providing this service for all of Berkshire County school employees and chaperones.
If you (or anyone in your family) are planning to chaperone any field trip, you first need to register online with Morph Trust to set an appointment for fingerprinting at their office in Pittsfield. They have Sat. morning appointments, in addition to M-F appointments.
If you (or a family member) want to register for this fingerprinting procedure, please contact my Assistant, Lynette Gagnon at 413-269-4466 x142 now. She will be happy to give you the email address and special school code that you will need to register.

There is a $35.00 fee for this fingerprinting process; the cost was set by the Mass. Dept. of Elementary and Secondary Education and is payable by you to MorphoTrust – not to the school district.

The report from your fingerprinting will be sent confidentially to my office and will be confidentially reviewed and stored by me.

If you do not have access to the internet or to a computer, or if you are having difficulty registering with MorphTrust, please contact Lynette. She is here to assist you in this important process by phone and will make arrangements for you to register at the school, if needed.  I will be available on Open House/Back to School Night to help you register at school, if needed.

If you have children in other schools, you only have to be registered once; when you register, you can indicate up to 10 schools where you want your fingerprint report sent.

If you already have a fingerprint report from your workplace, you still must undergo this registration and fingerprinting process. This is a requirement of the Ma. Dept.of Ed., not the school district. 

                                                                          Thank you.
